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Comments: The current proposed new regulations place an unreasonable burden on park services that result in

a de facto ban climbing in national parks. With parks having to stretch their already limited budgets to

accommodate as many different activities as possible, adding managing every bolted route or repel station adds

a large work load. Without a proposed budget and job position, there will be no incentive to regulate the addition

and maintenance of current and new climbing routes. Climbing to sum extent adds permanent wear to the

natures, just as the already legal activities such as hiking. Like hikers need hiking trails, climbers need as small

amount of fixed gear to pursue their sport. With it being minimal invasive, less so than the hiking trail, there is no

need to add this additional burden off approval for every route. If individual parks want to ban fixed gear, can they

can. But don't make it the default ruling that any climbing installation needs to be approve, leave that to the

individual park and land manger. 


